
From: Leigh Svendsen [mailto:leighs@hsu.net.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 19 April 2017 10:00 AM 
To: Chambers - Lee C 

Cc: Michael Robson; Ruchi Bhatt; Margaret Chan; Emma Patton; Geoff Liggins; Sina Mostafavi 
Subject: AM2014/251 Aged Care Award 

 
Dear Commissioner 
 
The HSU writes on behalf of the parties copied in this email. We understand that the Aged Care 
Award has been left with you for a conference concerning substantive matters to be conducted 
sometime after a conference in AM2014/285, [the Social Community Home Care and Disability 
Services Award] had been conducted by DP Booth.  
 
The parties to the SCHCDS Award are still negotiating but conferences before DP Booth have been 
finalised.  We are wondering if the Aged Care award could now be listed for conference in early 
May? 
 
In addition, we suggest that parties are requested to provide an outline of the matters they intend 
pursing. We have not provided any submissions in relation to matters of substance since early 2015; 
and at that stage they were only an indications of claims.  
 
Given the conflict of dates and times advised to me by parties that they are not available due to 
other listings I do not believe the first week of May is achievable. However, from there we have only 
been advised that parties are not available on: 

         8 May 
         9 May 
         10 May in the morning 
         11 May 
         The week commencing 22 May 
         31 May 

 
 
 
Regards…/ Leigh Svendsen  
 
Senior National Industrial Officer | HSU National 
Suite 408, 454 Collins St,  
PO Box 336 Collins Street West, 
Melbourne Vic 8007 
ABN 68 243 768 561 
m 0418 538 989  
e leighs@hsu.net.au  w www.hsu.net.au 
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